From: (ENV) Sent: mercredi 13 juin 2018 08:47 To: (GROW); Cc: (ENV); Subject: RE: EUMEPS - discussion voluntary pledge Dear I can unfortunately not be present today due to an unexpected request. However, my colleague will be there to receive you. He is also working on all the aspects of the plastics strategy. Best regards, @fipra.com] From: Sent: 31 May 2018 23:11 To: (ENV) Cc: (GROW); Subject: Re: EUMEPS - discussion voluntary pledge Beste Many thanks, this is much appreciated. We would like to book 13 pm. Would you kindly indicate what time would suit you best? Luckily we also speak with cs. on the pledge but we would also like your views on that, the SUP proposal and the JRC study on plastic alternatives, etc. Look forward to seeing you again! Kind regards, @ec.europa.eu @ec.europa.eu> Sent: Wednesday, May 30, 2018 4:07:01 PM To: @ec.europa.eu; Cc: @ec.europa.eu Subject: RE: EUMEPS - discussion voluntary pledge Dag

Thank you for the mail.

I am available to have a discussion in the week of 11, 13 pm, 14 or the week after that. Please propose a concrete time.

While we can talk about the pledge, it would be much better to do that with the colleagues from DG Grow (College College) in cc) who are in the lead.

Met vriendelijke groeten,

Cc:

European Commission - DG ENV - B1

From: [mailto: @fipra.com]

Sent: Wednesday, May 30, 2018 3:06 PM

To: (ENV)

Subject: EUMEPS - discussion voluntary pledge

Alles goed? Nog altijd zo druk?

I am contacting you on behalf of our client <u>EUMEPS</u> (the European association for the Manufacturers of Expanded Polystryrene). I believe you already met their representatives, and at a meeting in Brussels on the 29th of August 2017, where the initial outline of the Plastics Strategy was discussed and how EUMEPS can contribute to its smooth implementation.

EUMEPS is now in the final stages of drafting its voluntary pledge, as part of the Commission's pledging campaign outlined in Annex III of the Strategy. They would appreciate discussing their draft with you and learn more about the expectations from the European Commission and more specifically from DG ENV.

In addition, EUMEPS would like to discuss the legislation on single-use plastics and the guidelines on collection and sorting waste. Other topics, such as how EPR schemes can help them reach their goals if implemented well, could also be touched upon.

Lastly, they would like to update you on the <u>PolyStyreneLoop</u> project, the industry's closed-loop solution for the recycling of polystyrene (PS) insulation foam waste. This innovative technology was included as a best practice in the Staff Working Document of the Strategy and officially <u>launched</u> in Brussels last week (May 23).

Would you have any availability for a meeting in June? We envision the participants from EUMEPS would include Krzysztof and Stephen Long (EUMEPS Coordinator), but we could confirm this upon confirmation of the meeting date.

Bij voorbaat veel dank!

Partner

Fipra International | Rue de la Loi 227, Brussels 1040, Belgium | www.fipra.com Tel: +32 2 613 2828 | Mobile: +

Fipra International Limited, registered office: 6 Hay's Lane, London SE1 2HB, England (Company no: 3936157). This transmission is confidential, if received in error please notify sender and delete.